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Hello, one of the questions I am often asked by parents is what they can do to 
help their children maintain some momentum with their studies during the 
holidays. While my detailed answers may differ for individual children, 
invariably my response will begin with Reading! Encouraging a life-long love of 
reading is one of the most valuable gifts we can give our children. Reading is at 
the heart of literacy and the words children encounter in their books contribute 
to extending the vocabulary that can be used in independent written work. As 
children progress through the Primary years a good knowledge of the British 
literary tradition will be essential in helping them to perform well in entrance 
exams to UK Independent Schools,  if this is the route your are considering. In 
fact, feedback from the UK Independent School Admissions process indicates 
that it is in the area of  Comprehension tests that many non-British children do 
not do themselves justice. Cultural references and some of the idiomatic 
language are missed, knowledge which wider reading will help to build. I have 
worked with Bonas McFarlane, the leading UK education consultants, to give 
our parents reading lists of novels which will be of help in this area.   
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Birthday Tradition 
A big ‘thank you’ from our School Librarian to 
the many pupils, who are kindly donating 
books for the School Library.  

   

 
 

 

New School Gates for the Reading 
Garden – Walls being painted soon! 

 

Dear Parents, even though this is a short week, we 
just had too much news to wait until next Friday; so 
herewith our first ever, Wednesday edition of the LPS 
Newsletter. As you will see on these pages, the 
Michaelmas Term is well underway and on Monday, 
we welcomed our first UK Head Teacher of the year, 
to LPS. Dr Michael Carslaw is the Headmaster of St 
Leonard’s School, located in the historic, golfing town 
of St Andrew’s in Scotland, UK. I have the prospectus 
for the school if you would like further information. 
Many thanks to the parents and staff who attended 
last Friday’s New Parent Cocktail, it was a super event 
and a great opportunity to meet so many of our new 
parents. Enjoy this week’s Nigerian Public Holiday! 

Abdur-Rahman Abiola – Reception B 

Dr Michael Carslaw (pictured in the centre) 



  

 

 

From the Bursar's Desk 

Dear Parents, I write to appreciate 
your co-operation with the School, in 
complying with the enforcement of the 
School's policy on Fee payment.  Your 
response has been impressive.  Thank 
you and enjoy the Sallah Break. 
 Bursar - O. Wariso - 
Bursar@Lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 

Students’ Accounts - 
bola.adepoju@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng, 
folashade.olayode@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 
 
Vendors & Service Providers Payments 
opeyemi.modupe@lagosprepikoyi 
 
Bursary Telephone Number: 
 
 0803 714 1376 

 

 

 
Nigerian 

National Dress 
Day  

30th September 
(next 

Wednesday) 
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for the 

week beginning  

 

24th  February: 

 
Vikings            

346 
 

Saxons            
302 

Normans         
312   

Romans          
 281 

 
CONGRATUL
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VIKINGS 

  
                                                         
 
                                                            

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
  

 
 

 

 

House points  
for week commencing 21st 

September 

Vikings            376 
Saxons            331 
Normans         332 
Romans         397 

CONGRATULATIONS  
ROMANS!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

T
e
x
t
i
l
e
 
A
r
t 

 

N
e
w
 
F
i
r
s
t
 
A
i
d
 
C
l
u
b
  
 

.     

 

 

 

 

 
 

New First Aid Club  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

                                                                                                                    

   

Wizard Writers! 
Congratulations to pupils who were awarded certificates for 
their work in Literacy  during the early weeks of the 
Michaelmas Term. We celebrated your success this week at 
our Monday Achievers’ Assembly.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Two Whizz Kids! 
Such is the talent of our Year 1 Year group in their Computer 
Studies lessons, teachers picked two Whizz Kids this week. 
Congratulations to Michelle Nwokocha 1A and Summer 
Apsay 1C.    
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The Grand Commander 
Comedian 
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to 
the 
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New French parents, Mr & Mrs Corbin, meet 
Mrs Lopes, also from France.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr & Mrs Fagbamigbe from the UK meet LPS 
Head of Mathematics, Mr Sola.   

  Mr & Mrs Ottun meeting LPS teachers and PTA 
Treasurer, Mrs Tosin Moemeke 

 

PTA Chair, Mrs Nonye Obibuaku chatting 
with new parents and PTA team members 

 

 

 

LPS Directors Mrs Bola Tinubu and Mrs 
Habiba Balogun with PTA EXCO members 

  

New Parent Cocktail Party 
Some new memories for the LPS Photo Album, when our new parents met members of the 
school staff, LPS Directors, our PTA team and each other last Friday evening.   

Our best ever attended New Parent Cocktail. 
Thank you to 120 parents and staff! 

 



 
 

  

   

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
  
 

 

Artist of the Week 
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Anvi & Nicole 
2nd Place – KS2 
Romans House 
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Indy & 
Cecilie 

2nd 
Place 
– KS3 
Saxon 
House 

 

Anni & Tari 
3rd Place – 

KS3 
Normans 

House 
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LPS 100 Club 
Please support our Children’s 

Reading Garden Project by 
purchasing your number to 

enter the LPS 100 Club prize 
draw. N10,000 annual cost will 
enter your number into 3 prize 
draws at the end of each term. 

For a chance to win the 
following prizes every term 

this year please contact  
 

admin@lagosprepikoyi.com.
ng 

 
1st Prize – N100,000 
2nd Prize – N40,000 
3rd Prize – N25,000 

    u 

    

  Parent 
Teach
er 
 
Meetin
gs 
Just a 
reminder 
that Parent 
tea 
 

 
 

 
 

Chefs of the Week 
Well done to Zina Viktor-Okigbo and Ellie 
McMahon-Smith in Year 6 , who have been 
selected as our first Chefs of the Week this term.. 
Their minestrone soup was packed with flavour 
and gave the girls a chance to show off their 
culinary knife skills. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Nigerian National Dress Day! 
All children are invited to wear Nigerian 
National Dress next Wednesday, 30th 
September, to commemorate Independence 
Day.  The day will begin with a special assembly 
for LPS children who will be entertained by the           
Eko Band. A reminder that school will be closed 
next Thursday, 1st October for the Nigerian 
Public Holiday.  
 
 
          
 

 

 

 

 P
r
e
-
I
n
s
p
e
c
ti
o
n 
T
r
a
i
n
i
n
g
! 

 

 

 

 

More Birthday Books! 

Thank you to Kobi Nnbocha, Senior Nursery, 
for embracing LPS traditions after just a few 
weeks at school! Congratulations on your 4th 
birthday Kobi.  
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admin@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 
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   Call Us… 

                                                                                           
                                                 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

 

 

 

 
 

Par
ents
’ 
Wor
ksh
op… 
The 
LPS 
and 
Beyon
d 
Progra
mme 
will be 
the 
Headm
aster’s 
theme 
for his 
next 
Parent
s’ 
Works
hop, 
schedu
led for 
Thursd
ay 26th 
June at 
8.30a
m in 
the 
School 

 

 

 

 
 

The Lagos Prep Diary 

    Michaelmas Term 2015 
 24th & 25th September – School Closed for Public Holiday 
 1st October – Independence Day – School Closed for Public Holiday  
 26th – 30th October – Half Term Break 
 14th  November – LPS Funday!  (Note new date) 
 23rd November – Michaelmas Term Parents’ Conference 
 30th November – End of Term Exams Week begins 
 9th December – Christmas Carols Evening 
 10th December – Children’s Classroom Parties 
 11th December – EYFS & KS1 Production – School Closes at 12.30pm 

 
              

 

 

 Email Us… 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Practical Science  
Lots of practical investigations make Science 
lessons a favourite, with many LPS pupils! 
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Happy Birthday 
We have celebrated lots of birthdays already 
this term. Happy Birthday to all of our 
September babies, pictured below is Oyedokun 
Illaka in Senior Nursery A, on his 4th birthday. 
 
 

 

 

 

Year 1 ð Year 9 Parents 

First Bi-Weekly 

Test Results 

Loaded onto School Website 

today! 
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